
 

 

 

 Headteacher’s Comment: 
 

           Friday 8th May  

Good Afternoon,  

I trust you have been enjoying the glorious sunshine that has finally graced us, bringing warmth 

and lifting our spirits. It has been delightful to witness the enthusiasm and engagement of both 

children and staff in the sunflower competition, as shared on Twitter. The positive use of social 

media to showcase our school community is truly commendable. 

This week, we took the opportunity to appreciate and celebrate National Teacher Day at 

Hogarth. It was a special occasion for both the staff and children to express gratitude towards 

our dedicated teaching team. The strong relationships our teachers have built with your 

children, coupled with the exciting extracurricular opportunities provided, have made this 

academic year truly memorable. I personally extend my heartfelt thanks to our entire team for 

their hard work and commitment. 

Looking ahead, next week holds particular significance for our Year 6 students as they begin 

their Key Stage 2 SATs. We are immensely proud of the progress they have displayed 

throughout the year, and the predictions from our Year 6 teachers are exceedingly positive. To 

support our Year 6 cohort, we will be offering a breakfast club every morning from 8am, 

providing a calm and positive start to what may be a challenging week for some. While the SATs 

assess academic achievement, we also recognise and value the personal growth and maturity 

demonstrated by our students. 

On a separate note, I would like to highlight that we are eagerly awaiting our first class to 

achieve the 100% reading award. Remember, it only takes a minimum of three recorded 

reading sessions in the children's reading diary. Let us strive to achieve this milestone before 

the upcoming Half Term break. 

As the weekend approaches, I encourage you to make the most of the sunshine and take some 

time to relax and unwind with your families.  

Thank you for your ongoing cooperation and involvement in your child's education. 

  

 

 

 

 



 

  Stars of the Week 
 

 

RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S 

Caelan Ethan Blake Dwayne Maya Jacob A 

4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Arnav David Kyliea Saudieka Arthur  

 

Mr Watson’s Superstar Award -  

Evelyn Walker – incredible singing in 

the school choir. 

 

 
                  

         Reading at Home 

Class 

Table shows actual number and rounded percentages of 
children reading at home 

% 3 
and 

more 
% 4 & 5  

% not 
reading 

     

Times Read     

0 1 2 3 4 5       

RB 7 2 3 0 3 7 45% 45% 32% 

RKH 3 2 5 2 1 4 32% 23% 14% 

1/2A 4 1 0 3 3 7 65% 50% 20% 

1/2C 2 1 5 7 2 3 60% 25% 10% 

1/2P 0 2 0 11 7 3 100% 43% 0% 

3S 5 1 4 1 5 8 61% 59% 23% 

4C 4 1 0 8 7 12 84% 59% 13% 

5OD 3 1 4 4 5 6 65% 48% 13% 

5Y 2 1 3 5 1 5 55% 30% 10% 

6C 9 1 0 12 1 3 67% 15% 35% 

6H 4 0 0 14 5 4 82% 32% 15% 

 

 



 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

          Weekly Attendance 
 

 Weekly Attendance –  

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 87% 85% 98% 96% 96% 97% 

       

92% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 93% 97% 89% 94% 82%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

1/2 A 3S, 5OD 1/2 P, 1/2 C 

 

 

%            Yearly Attendance 
 

 
Yearly Attendance  

Class RKH RB 1/2A 1/2C 1/2P 3S Whole school  

Attendance 91% 86% 95% 91% 94% 95% 

       

92% Class 4C 5OD 5Y 6C 6H  

Attendance 93% 95% 93% 87% 94%  

 

1st 2nd 3rd  

1/2 A, 3S, 5OD 1/2P, 6H 4C, 5Y             

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 
 

Monday 13th May – SATs Week – Year 6 – Breakfast provided for Year 6 from 8am 

Thursday 16th May – DET Trust Board meeting at Hogarth 

Monday 20th May – MHST Wellbeing Assembly 

Tuesday 21st May  - Class 6H Swimming 

Wednesday 22nd May – Year 5 trip to Brentwood School to watch Charlie and the Chocolate 

Factory.   

Thursday 23rd May – KS1 & KS2 online Art Lesson with Brentwood Art Trail  

Friday 24th May – African Drumming Workshop 

Friday 24th May – Music Day  

Friday 24th May – Last day of Half Term 

Monday 27th May – Half Term Holiday 

Monday 3rd June – Children return to school 

Tuesday 4th June – Class 6C Swimming 

Wednesday 5th June  - 1/2 P Class Assembly for parents 2:45pm 

Monday 10th June – Year 3 and 4 Egyptian Workshop at Hogarth 

Tuesday 11th June – 6C Swimming 

Tuesday 11th June - Knife Crime Workshops, Essex County Fire and Rescue Service 

Wednesday 12th June – Year 5/6 trip to St Martins school to watch School of Rock 

Friday 14th June – Summer Safety Assembly, Essex County Fire and Rescue Service 

Monday 17th June – Girls Football Tournament, Old Brentwood  

Thursday 20th June – Sports Day KS1 am & KS2 pm  

Thursday 20th June – Breck Foundation online Zoom for parents 

Friday 21st June – Breck Foundation Year 5 & 6 workshop 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

             Diary Dates  
 

 


